MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

December 9, 1942

Mr. Harold S. White Route 1 A Auburn, Maine

Dear Harold:

The Milk Control Board has decided that it cannot restore your license unless the reason for refusal to renew is removed. This means that the dues for 1941 must be paid in full. In this connection I find I was in error as to the amount of approximately \$23.00 which I understood was due for 1941, this amount actually representing the last six months, whereas you paid only for the month of June in 1941.

As far as 1942 dues are concerned, the Board will expect no payment other than the amount due after restoration of your license, or, perhaps, the month of December.

I hope you will feel you can agree to this, be licensed again, and go along with the law from now on. The question of administration should not enter into the controversy as to whether the law is right.

I do not need to tell you that action will have to be taken if we cannot get together on this, and I sincerely hope you can see your way clear to come along for the welfare of all concerned, yourself included.

Will you let me know your decision not later than Monday the 14th? That will give you the weekend to think it over if you need that long.

Sincerely yours,

Frank A. Farrington Deputy Attorney General